
















































THE ROTHERHAM HOSPICE TRUST 

(A company limited by guarantee) 

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS OF THE ROTHERHAM HOSPICE TRUST (CONTINUED) 

To address the risks of fraud through management bias and override controls, we: 

• performed analytical procedures to identify any unusual or unexpected relationships;
• tested journal entries to identify unusual transactions;
• assessed whether judgements and assumptions made in determining the accounting estimates set out in note l(s)

were indicative of potential bias; and
• investigated the rationale behind significant or unusual transactions.

In response to the risk of irregularities and non-compliance with laws and regulations, we designed procedures which 

included, but were not limited to: 

• agreeing financial statement disclosures to underlying supporting documentation;
• reading the minutes of meetings of those charged with governance; and
• enquiring of management as to actual and potential litigation and claims.

Because of the inherent limitations of an audit, there is a risk that we will not detect all irregularities, including those 

leading to a material misstatement in the financial statements or non-compliance with regulation. This risk increases the 

more that compliance with a law or regulation is removed from the events and transactions reflected in the financial 

statements, as we will be less likely to become aware of instances of non-compliance. The risk is also greater regarding 

irregularities occurring due to fraud rather than error, as fraud involves intentional concealment, forgery, collusion, 

omission or misrepresentation. 

A further description of our responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements is located on the Financial Reporting 

Council's website at: www.frc.org.uk/auditorsresponsibilities. This description forms part of our auditor's report. 

Use of our report 

This report is made solely to the charitable company's members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 3 of Part 16 of the 

Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to the charitable company's members 

those matters we are required to state to them in an auditor's report and for no other purpose. To the fullest extent 

permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than the charitable company and its 

members, as a body, for our audit work, for this report, or for the opinions we have formed. 

Jane Marshall (Senior Statutory Auditor) 

for and on behalf of 

BHP LLP 

Statutory Auditors 

2 Rutland Park 

Sheffield 

Sl0 2PD 

Date: 7 October 2022
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